CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

April 20, 2022
Commission was called to order by President Tom Ames, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Fred Nevils, Vickie Mace, Lance Hofmann, and Jan Howell. Amy Adams non-voting member was absent. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 

OLD BUSINESS

A motion to approve the March 16, 2022 minutes was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Lance Hofmann.  Motion carried 5-0. 

NEW BUSINESS
Jason Semler, with Bakertilly presented the TIF allocation report to the CCRC. Jason stated all the TIF’s are moving along with the anticipated revenues as projected. 

Tom discussed the Manufacturers Appreciation Day Luncheon that was held on April 7th and stated everything went very well. It has been mentioned to have this as an annual event. The general consensus is to proceed with this annually. The Hometown Savings Bank said they would be willing to pay for lunch again. 

Jim gave an update on the Agri Business Project Brown Jug per Lou’s suggestion the company would need to agree to pay the upfront costs. Currently the company does not want to sign the documents. Jim will keep CCRC informed as new information comes in. 

Jim gave a brief update on the Industrial Park project and said PPG building is coming along well. Jim also gave updates on the I-70/SR59 water and sewer project. The City is requesting the CCRC to pay half of the initial engineering cost. After much discussion it was decided to assist with the cost and pay from the I-70/59 TIF area. The City is still hoping to request the SWIF grant to assist with the cost of this project as well as using TIF dollars. The deadline to submit this grant is July 2022.
Tom presented the proposed Contract for Consulting for Jim for the remainder of 2022. Jim stated he can only work 45 hours per month with a maximum salary of $1,550.00 per month. That being said his contract would be for $12,400.00 this will cover mileage and any other expenses. Jim also stated he will need to be paid monthly and his hourly rate will be $34.44. The contract will take effect May 1, 2022 and go thru December 31, 2022.
Motion to accept the Contract for Consulting as presented effective May 1, 2022 thru December 31, 2022 was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace. Motion carried 5-0.

Tom presented six invoices from Lou for totaling $4,909.10 for miscellaneous work and TIF work. 

Motion to approve the invoices as presented from Cox, Zwerner, Gambill, and Sullivan as presented was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Jan Howell.  Motion carried 5-0.
A motion to adjourn was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0.
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